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March 19, 2024 

Via Electronic Mail 

Dear Judge and Commissioners: 

The Board of Directors of the Fort Bend Grand Parkway Toll Road Authority (the “Authority”) reviewed 
the matter described below at its regular meeting held on March 18, 2024, and makes the following 
recommendation to Commissioners Court: 

1. Board hereby (a) reports to Fort Bend County Commissioners Court the existence of an 
unpermitted commercial driveway near Mason Road and the Grand Parkway which was 
constructed in violation of applicable County regulations and (b) due to safety concerns with the 
location of the driveway requests that Commissioners Court take action directing the Authority 
to coordinate with County Engineer and other County Departments, as necessary and 
appropriate, to enforcement compliance with the applicable County regulations, including 
possible removal of unpermitted driveway.  

A copy of the Board resolution and related materials are included with this letter. Please place the 
foregoing item for consideration by Commissioners Court on the agenda for the meeting scheduled on 
March 26, 2024. 

If you should have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact any member of 
the Board of Directors or the Authority’s consultants. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

James Hernandez 
Attorney for the Authority 

 




